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ExTAG Chairman’s Report to ExMC – Fortaleza – September 2013
ExTAG has had a very successful meeting lasting one and a half days and special thanks must go to Cobei for providing the facilities.

On Monday morning we held our usual training workshop, which is an integral part of the ExTAG activities.  We had four separate presentations and these are available on the web site.  It was very positive to have so many contributions from ExTAG members speaking during the meeting.
Of particular note for ExMC is the long discussion on ExMC/891A/CD and the subsequent formal decision to recommend to ExMC that the two parts of this document move forward as Operational Documents, recognising that some changes may be needed with experience and that there is at least one area where additional IT resource could make the monitoring tasks easier and therefore more efficient.

On Tuesday we went into our formal business session from which the highlights are recorded here:

During the meeting, we recorded 23 formal decisions and all those of direct interest to ExMC are recorded in this report.

In a closed session (allowing observers an early lunch!) we dealt with several issues :
· Querying the use of draft standards for certification – reinforcing that certification can only be to an existing published edition of the standard, but this subject will be looked at again in the future in conjunction with TC31 where a draft may provide an interpretation, rather than a change to the existing text
· Querying the use of NOTES in standards – where there may be a difference in the weight given to notes by different ExCBs
· Incorrect use of “See Annex” in the CoC description without any further information

· Incorrect listing of manufacturer locations where the true manufacturing location is concealed

· Incorrect replication of installation requirements in CoCs where they are fully covered by installation standards

· Issues relating to the marking of small components

· Delays and insufficient response when exchanging ExTRs between ExCBs and clarification is sought

The secretary introduced the possibility of an intermediate surveillance visit of ExCBs/ExTLs half way through the five year period.  There is concern that total reliance on accreditation for the full five year period is proving optimistic.  The surveillance would concentrate on technical issues and review of reports which would not normally be readily released by an ExCB for a desk review by the secretariat.  It was noted that no objections were raised to the principle of the mid-term surveillance
The convenor had proposed to disband ExTAG WG6 (Testing at the Manufacturer) but after discussion it was agreed that there was a need to review OD 024 after a further period of use and a 
recommendation that a future version should extend to acceptance of other third party laboratories, without modification to the existing requirements.  ExMC are asked to provide a view on this
The draft OD for Ex s (ExMC/866/CD) was reviewed and found acceptable, subject to correction of minor editorial errors.  ExTAG recommends ExMC to accept the current document subject to editorial correction and is prepared to work with the current document, to gain experience before any further modification is considered.
We were pleased to note the progress with ExTAG WG10 in respect of Proficiency Testing and received a presentation from Uwe Klausmeyer on the detail of the next two testing programmes:
· Flame Transmission

· Temperature Classification

Jim Munro reported on the new Task Group looking at issues related to retention of records.  There is concern that, for many ExCBs, there is not sufficient distinction between Electronic Back-Up and Electronic Archiving.  There is inconsistency in policy about the minimum retention time and the task group has been converted to a working group with a mandate to take this work forward.

A paper presented on behalf of the GB ExCBs, having been endorsed by the GB National Committee, raised concern about the apparent lack of engagement by many ExCBs in the commenting and approving stages of ExTAG Decision Sheets.  Statistics for the past five years show that more than half of the ExCBs/ExTLs have failed to comment on any of the draft documents during that period.  This places in doubt the transparency of the process.  After looking at possible sanctions, it was agreed that as a first exercise, all assessors will be asked to review, during assessments, the procedures that ExCBs/ExTLs have for dealing with these documents.  The results of this exercise will be collated by the secretariat.  It was reinforced that, even if emails sending documents were missed or misplaced, ExCBs/ExTLs should be regularly reviewing the IECEx web site for new documents, particularly since any requiring comments are highlighted with the comment date.
The secretariat sought the opinion of ExTAG members on the introduction of ISO/IEC 17065 and there was agreement that full implementation by 2015 should not present any problems.
Ron Sinclair – Chair ExTAG

